
NEWSLETTER N0 20 13TH JULY 2023 

 

WELCOME BACK 

Welcome to term 3. I do hope that you had the chance to enjoy the holiday break to at least some  

extent. I am hopeful of a less disrupted term 3 than term 2 proved to be. Next week we commence our 

midyear parent/teacher discussion meetings. We are looking forward to this opportunity to meet with 

parents - they will be a celebration of the progress the children have made in semester 1, bearing in mind 

that the circumstances in schools, ours included, have been very challenging for the most part. It would 

be helpful to view student progress in this context. 

 

COMPASS UPDATE 

Thank you very much for your patience whilst we are transitioning to Compass from Sentral. We are 

aware that some issues with the system are still arising as the transition continues.  We are working very 

closely with Compass to resolve them asap.  

Our records show there are still quite a few families who are yet to log into Compass. If you  

require assistance with this, please email the school berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 
 

ALL CANTEEN ORDERS MUST BE DONE ONLINE VIA THE Qkr! APP  

BY 9:00AM  

CANTEEN IS OPEN MONDAY, WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY 

mailto:berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au


 

 

SENTRAL UPDATE 

From tomorrow onwards, the Sentral parent portal will no longer be accessible to families. We  

recommend that you download your child’s school reports and NAPLAN results, asap, if you have not done so  

already as they are currently housed on Sentral. 

 

PREP ENROLMENTS FOR SIBLINGS 

It is that time of the year when we begin the planning process for our prep grades for next year. We 

would very much appreciate your support in providing us with early confirmation of your intent to enrol 

your Prep child for 2024 if you already have siblings attending our school. To do so, please contact our 

admin staff, either by phone or email preferably.  

 

BUILDING WORKS ON OUR GYMNASIUM 

You may have noticed the scaffolding surrounding our gymnasium in recent weeks. We are currently  

having major repairs being undertaken on the roof of the building – this work is expected to be  

completed within the coming weeks. Unfortunately, the inclement weather we  

experienced during the recent holidays has delayed the completion of the repair work.  

 

PUPIL-FREE DAY: FRIDAY 28 JULY 

We have scheduled Friday 28 July as our Professional Practice Day for all staff. Consequently, it will be a 

pupil-free day for students.  

 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQs) 

Q. Will Camp Australia be operating on Friday 28 July – the Professional Practice Day for all 

staff?  

A. YES – Camp Australia will be providing their service on this pupil-free day provided that enough  

children are enrolled for the day. Please contact Camp Australia should you wish to enrol your child/ren 

in the program on 28 July. The cut-off date for enrolments for the program on July 28 is Friday 21 July. 

 

QUOTABLE QUOTE 

‘Maybe it’s because the value of love is priceless that the cost of living without it is  
unimaginable’  
 

 

 

 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

DIARY DATES: 

  

Helmeted Honeyeater Excursion  Friday 14th July  

Grade 5/6 Hooptime     Wednesday 19th July     

Professional Practice Day   

(No students required at school)  Friday 28th July  

SSS Mass Dance Rehearsal    Monday 31st July  

 

 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER? 
 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 



PARENT/STUDENT/TEACHER DISCUSSION MEETINGS  

WEEK 2: 17th July – 20th July AND WEEK 3: 24th July – 27th July. 

Parent/teacher/student meetings will be held Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday each 

week from 3.40pm to 4.30pm. These meetings will be held face-to-face in student’s classrooms. We 

understand that some parents may not be able to attend in person, so we will be offering telephone 

meetings as an alternative. Please email the school if you would like a phone Conference. Please 

book your requested time slot via our new parent communication portal on Compass. Bookings 

will clos Monday 17th July at 10.00am. 

  
NADIOC WEEK  

This week our students have been involved in activities and discussions relating to NAIDOC week.  

Each year, the NAIDOC week highlights matters of importance, creates awareness and recognises 

the achievements of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.  

Each grade level throughout the school has shared stories and discussed relevant themes. Please 

see the wonderful photos of what some students have been participating in during Visual and  

Performing Arts further in our newsletter.  

 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COUNTRY 

Currently Mrs Montgomery our Performing Arts Teacher is teaching all students our new 

Acknowledgement of Country.  This will have actions as well, and is very child centered. In a few 

weeks time, we will begin our whole school assemblies with our new acknowledgement of  

Country, with all children participating. Please read our new Acknowledgement of Country further 

in our newsletter.  

 

CITY OF CASEY SAFE AROUND SCHOOLS 

We are currently working with the City of Casey to collaborate and educate our community,  

families and students about how we can make it safer around our school, particularly when  

traveling to and from school in the mornings and afternoons.  Included in the newsletter is some 

information about the program.  All families will also receive via an email, a booklet from the City 

of Casey with further information to read and share with their families.  Our students will  

participate in an incursion in a few weeks time to learn about safely coming to and leaving school, 

including when walking, riding a bicycle or traveling by car.  The City of Casey will have a presence 

over the next 8 weeks, particularly in the mornings and afternoons, talking with parents about  

concerns, safe movement of traffic and how we can keep everyone safe.  The local Police will also 

be on patrol around our school roads, working with drivers to educate about safe road usage.  Our 

local families have also received a survey from the City of Casey to provide feedback about our  

local neighbourhood traffic and roads. If you would like further information about the Safe Around 

Schools program, please contact the City of Casey on 97055200 or visit their website. 

 
NATIONAL TREE DAY -PLANET ARK 

On Monday 31st July our school will participate in the National Tree day.  On this day some students will be 

planting natives donated by Toyota and all students will have the opportunity to  plant with their grade.  If 

you are interested in assisting on the day to help grades plant or share your knowledge, please email the 

office, phone or come in and speak with Mrs. McCrum.  Parent helpers need to have a current working 

with children check and have completed the induction.   
 

PARENT INDUCTION DATES 

Our next parent induction date is Wednesday 19th July at 9am or 3pm.  Please contact the office to register 

your interest.   

Sandra McCrum, Angela Maskery and Sharyn 
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Evelyn PN and Jamie PS  

 

Isla 1R and Arthur (AJ) 1S 

 

Tyson 2K and Winter 2M 

 

Nate 3K and Ruby C 3L 

 

Kenara 4L and Shepley 4L 

 

Harini 5K and Josh L 5K  

 

Will 6P and Genny 6W 

 

Ayrton PS and Darcie PB 

 

Hendrik 1R and Quinn G 1SM 

 

Isaac 2C and Sofia 2G 

 

River 3K and Nancy 3M  

 

Phoebe 4P and Matilda A 4W 

 

Kenny 5WH and Taylah 5K 

 

Logan B 6W and Amelia H 6C 

 

 

Hayley PK and Jackson PB 

 

Landon 1S and Cooper 1S 

 

Naureen 2M and Arta 2C 

 

Kayden 3K and Evelyn 3M 

 

Monica 4W and Ella 4W 

 

Tomoe 5K and Jonoel 5B 

 

Zoe 6C and Hadi 6P 

 

Parker PB and Terran PN 

 

Oscar 1R and Willow 1R 

 

Avin 2M and Sofia 2G 

 

Zoe 3K and Meika 3L 

 

Eliott 4L and Winston 4W 

 

Declan 5B and Kallan 5B  

 

Abigail 6P and Oliver 6P  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Congratulations to the following  

students who received class awards recently. 

 

Please note- only students with publicity 

approval will be listed in the newsletter. 

 

School Tours and 2024 Enrolments are now open! 
 
Tours will be held on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

Bookings are essential, please contact the office on 9709 6700. 

 

For all those families who have a sibling starting prep next year, please inform the office if you 

have not already done so. 

 

If you know of any friends or family who are interested in  

attending Berwick Lodge next year, please ask them to contact 

the office on 9709 6700 or they can send an email to  

berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 

 













 

 

THE ‘ALMOST’ IMPOSSIBLE SHOT 

 

This term we have introduced the ‘almost’ impossible shot to all the students in the school as a 

novelty challenge. The aim of the challenge is to throw the tennis ball in the tube on the full from a 

certain distance. Each year level has a beginning distance to try and accomplish.  

 

Prep- 1m 

Grade 1- 1.5m 

Grade 2 - 2m 

Grade 3 - 2.5m 

Grade 4 - 3m 

Grade 5 - 3.5m 

Grade 6 - 4m 

 

If a student accomplishes their goal distance for their year level, their name goes on the honour 

board in the gymnasium and the new distance is increased by 0.5m. The student with their name at 

the end of the year with the longest distance accomplished will receive a little trophy to honour 

their achievement. These distances will then be recorded and will be the starting distance for each 

level in 2024.  

 

Congratulations to Aleyna in 5B who achieved the 3.5m distance this week. She has now set the 

record for this year level and the new distance for grade 5 is 4m! 

 

Students have had the opportunity to experience the ‘almost’ impossible shot during P.E lessons 

this week. I know a lot of students have loved the concept and we look forward to offering  

opportunities for students to have a go during recess/lunchtime sessions and assemblies as well. 

Maybe also the teachers can join in and have their own little competition too.  

 

We will be sure to inform you of students that accomplish the challenge and the new records set!! 

Thank you to Mrs Whitelaw for her handy work in making and introducing the concept.  

 
Thank you, 

Kylee Muccignat & Ali McArthur 

P.E Coordinators  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Parents may bring in food treats to celebrate 

their child’s birthday. 
  

However, this treat must be individually commercially packaged with ingredients  

listed (ie: fun-size chocolate) and distributed to students at the end of the school day.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

A Nintendo switch was lost on Monday night after school in the gazebo near the 1/2  

playground. It was in a black leather case.  

 

It would be wonderful if found that it be returned to the front office.  

 

Thank you.  

 

Dance Workshop  
 

The Dance Workshop run by Eleven88 Dance Ministry will now take place on Tuesday 18th July.  This 

workshop will involve your child participating in warm up games and then learning a dance routine. There 

is no cost involved.  
 

Students from Grades 3-6 are welcome to attend.  
 

If your child would like to participate, please email the office by Monday 17th July.   

 

Thanks, 

Lorraine Montgomery 

Performing Arts Teacher 
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